AWIC hires male coordinator

NSB Health and Social Ser-
vices Agency has just hired
Frank J. Poplawski as their new
Coordinator for the AWIC Pro-
gram. He has 2 years experience

in Domestic Violence and 10
years experience in the field of
Alcoholism. He is a 12-year Bush
resident.

The decision to hire a male to
be the Coordinator of a Wo-
men’s Shelter Program is very
innovative as no other State
Prograp has a male at the helm,

as far as the knowledge of the
Council on Domestic Violence
and Sexual Assault goes. This
may be a first for the entire
United States. Go, Barrow -
and keep up the good work . . ..

The expertise that Mr. Pop-
lawski brings will start a Men’s
Battering Program to comple-
ment the already existing Wo-
men’s Program. A special thanks
also to Joanne Tadgerson, who
has just retired as Acting Coor-
dinator and Shelter Worker for
the last 5% years.



